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I. TMPLICATIONS FOR ALLIANCE DEFENCE OF THE SITUATION IN POLAND

The CHAIRMAN informed the Council that SACEUR General
Rogers had called on him before the present meeting and gave him an
assessmnent on the build-up of Soviet Military forces around Poland.
Together with factors cited by SACEUR, the Chairman believed that the
following developments were of ominous portent :

~ The withdrawal of the East German Ambassador fron
Warsaw ;

-~ Reports to the effect That leaves in the East German
armed forces had been cancelled and that the readiness
of Soviet forces in the Western Military Districts
were raised to the highest alexrt level (i.e. level 6) ;

~ Reported border closureg between East CGerpany and
Poland ;
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~ Roumanian Foreign Minister's Jjourney to Moscow.

2., ' cecording to Genesrsl Rogers 5% Soviet divisions around
Poland were ready to initiate operations, reservists were being called
up and the necessary command, control and communications facilities
were brought to -an optimuwa level in the Soviet Western Military Dis-
tricts. t was belisved thatv in the event of a Soviet invasion,
Polish armed forces supported by the population would fight the Soviet
forces. In this ccaunection, it was interesting to note tha?t in
anticipation of Soviet operations Poland had ceased issuing weather

forecasts. The Poles had intimated that they could fight the Soviet

forces for 14 days, which the Chairman personally considered too
optimistic.

3. SACEUR had also told the Chairman that he was in need
of political guidance, especially on what pozsible political,
diplomatic, economic and other measures would be taken by Alliled
countrizss in the event of a Soviet invasion of Poland. SACEZUR believed
that it would be dangerous for the future as an implicit precsdent if
the Alliance were not to react by increasing the readiness of NAT
forces in the face of the Soviet forces' build-up in areas faciag
the Central Region of ACE, although it was known at the present time
that the reason for that build-up was the situation in Poland.
General Rogers was aware that he had the authority to declare the
State of IMilitary Vigilance under the NATO Alert System, but was oi the
opinion that Military Vigilance included a considerable numbter of
measures, which if implemented before a Soviet invasion of Poland
could give the Soviets prefexts for accusing NATO oI eiding with Foland.
He had therefore concluded that Military Vigilascs should e declarcd
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only after a possible invasion of Poland by Soviet forces.
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4, Furthermore, SACEUR proposed that the foliowing

actions might be taken after such an invasion :

a. Activation of SHAPE War Headgquarters with skeleton
manning on a 24 hour basis to maintain a watch on
developments ;

b. Asking Major Subordinate Commanders {(MSC) to man
their respective situation centers on a 24 hour
basis ;

c. Review of contingency plans and full testing of
ACE communications ;

d. Asking lMSCs to take covert acticn short of

formal
State of Military Vigilance to ensure that ACH
forces are brought fully up to a peacetime state

of operational readiness ; and

e. Depending on the air threat situation, to consider
increasing the readiness of ACE air defencs forces
by doubling the aircraft on standby to 4 planes
per squadron and by doubling the number of
surface~-to~air wissile sites ready for use within
20 minutes.

Se The CHAIRMAN further informed the Council that SACHEUR
requested nations :

a. %toc make available to Major NATO Command and NATO

Headguarters the maximum possible amount of intelli-~’

gence on the situation in and around Poland ; and

b. to consider requesting from the US the deployment
to ACE of AWACS aircraft to assist in intelligence
collection and provide an additional coammand and
control facility ; this should be done under the
guise of an exercise.

6. The CHAIRMAN believed that Allied governments should
start determining what the initial reaction of NATO would have to be
if the Soviet invasion were to take place. SACEUR informed him that

he did not expect the Soviets to move into FPoland vefore 15th December

at wnhich date it was ccnsidered that the weather and ground condi-
tions would be suitable for armoured . operations.
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7. The CHAIRHAN and the UNITED STATES REPRESENTATIVE
ovserved that other considerations which applied to that date aliso
were :

- the ftermination of NATO lMinisterial meetings ;
- Mr. Brezhnev's return from his visit to India, and

- the anniversary (15th December) of the 1970 riots
in Poland.

8. The CHAIRMAN thought that the Council should endeavour
to formulate a common position, to the extent possible before 4th
December, on a public reaction for the contingency of an invasion
taking place.

9. The UNITED XINGDOM REPRESENTATIVE said that 1t would
be appropriate and necessary for the Military Committee to assess
the situation in Poland on a continuous basis and prowlue the
Counicil with advice as a background for the latter's decisions.

~

10. The ACTING CHATQIav OL the MILITARY COMMITTEE
the Ccuncil that the Military Committee had held an extensiv
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exchange of views that afternoon on possible military measures which
could be taken to maintain and strengthen the deterrent and dafengive
capabilities of Allied forces in ACE in view of the Sovist vuild-up
in areas adjacent to the Central Region and that in view of tne

wishes expressed at an earlier meeting of the Council, ro
documents were being submitted to it owing fo the sensitive naturs
of measures under consideration. '

11. The COUNCIL then had a discussion on whether or not
the dispersal of the STANAVFORLANT should be postponed beyond 3rd
December and agreed that STANAVIFORTLANT should nct be dispersed on

that date and that it should maintain its present formation
temporarily until such time as the Council would take a suppiement-
ary decision on dispersal or & further mission. The pcstponenent

of dispersal had to be carried out as covoruly as DOSQlDlp, on which
some delegations had doubts as to whether it could be done without
attracting the attention of the public.

12, The CHAIRMAN requested member delegations to forwaxd
SACEUR's proposals to their capitals and endeavour to obtain
instructions in preparation for further consultations and
discussion in the immediate future.






